
Pleasant View R-VI School Board 
Regular Meeting 

Tuesday, October 10, 2023  
7:30 P.M.  

 

A regular session board meeting of the Pleasant View R-VI School was held on Tuesday, October 
10, 2023 in the school cafeteria.  Board members present were President Damien Little, Vice 
President Ben Thomas, and members Jennifer Belvel, Laurie Frisbie and Derek McCauslin. 
Members Tim Miller and Jack Bethards were absent.   Superintendent, Rebecca Steinhoff, was 
also present.   
 
The regular session board meeting was called to order by President Damien Little at 7:31 p.m. 
 
Consent Items: (agenda, minutes, financial statement and bills) 
Motion to approve the consent items was made by Jennifer Belvel and seconded by Laurie 
Frisbie.  Motion carried 5-0.   
 
Jack Bethards joined the meeting via telephone at 7:40 p.m.   
  
Open Forum: 
     Public Comments: 

None.   
     Employee Comments: 

Employees Stacey Russell and Kimberly Elsberry gave an update on their school year.  
           
Old Business: 

A.  Discussion was held on school improvements.  The new doors for the school are 
almost complete.  This was paid for with the $50,000 safety grant money.  Discussion 
held regarding draining issues on the east side of the building.   A bid has been 
advertised for work to be done to fix this issue.   Lead testing has been completed at the 
building with 47 locations being tested. Results are pending.  
 

New Business: 
A.  Facility Maintenance Plan was discussed with no action.   
B.  A motion was made by Jennifer Belvel and seconded by Laurie Frisbie to accept a bid 
from Zane Jones for a beef market animal.  The amount of the bid was for $1.65/ pound 
for live weight with the approximate weight of the animal being 1,500 pounds.  Motion 
carried 6-0.   

 
Superintendent’s Report: 

A.  Basketball games begin next week.  Cheerleaders have new skirts thanks to the 
Pleasant View Community Club.   



B.  Pleasant View received $10,000 for the Grow Your Own grant.  This grant is used to 
help employees and former graduates who are working to become teachers.   
C.  Pleasant View did not receive the second round of Safety Grant Money.  It was only 
awarded to the schools that did not receive funding the first round.   
D.  Pleasant View was selected to receive the Missouri Quality Preschool Grant.   This 
grant was for 4 year old students.  It will cover the cost of tuition for in district four year 
old students.   
E.  Future Dates of Importance:   
  10/16- PV @ Jamesport 6 pm  
  10/17- PV @ East Harrison (Cainsville) 6pm  
  10/19- Early Out @ 1:20 pm (Parent Teacher Conferences) 
  10/20- No School  
  10/23/24/26- Laredo Tournament  
  11/1- No School – Teacher PD  
  11/2- Laredo @ PV 6 pm 
  11/7- PV @ Bishop Hogan 6 pm  
  11/9- Chula @ PV 6 pm  
  11/13- Gilman City @ PV 6 pm  
  11/14- Board Meeting 6 pm  
 

Motion to move to closed session was made at 7:51 pm by Jennifer Belvel and seconded by 
Laurie Frisbie.  Motion carried 6-0. 
 
Motion to adjourn was made by Ben Thomas and seconded by Derek Miller.  Motion carried 5-
0.   
 
Meeting adjourned at 9:12 p.m.                                                                                                                                          

 
                           

 
 
 


